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Telford Methodist Circuit 

Newsletter   

27th March 2025 

Dear All, 

Cartway Church is holding a soup lunch on the following dates:  Friday March 
28th; Friday April 25th and Friday May 30th from 12.00 - 2.00pm. 

There is no charge but we will be grateful for donations which will go to sup-
port a Ghanaian Community Health Project. 

Everyone is welcome and we look forward to seeing you at any of the times. 

The soup will be served upstairs, in the church. 

Blessings to all, 

Ruth 

Bread Church at Dawley Christian Centre 

grows bigger every month! 

Yesterday at Bread Church, 

we had  even more people 

come to join us  as we made 

hot cross buns, as well as 

the usual small loaves that 

we make each time. 

It’s a fabulous way for                   

people who may not usually 

go to church on a Sunday to                                 

experience church in a new way.   

We talked about Lent and shared in prayers together.  If you’d like to experience Bread 

Church for yourself, with the thought of possibly trying it in your own church, why not 

come along to our next one.  Our Bread Church is on the last Wednesday and Saturday of 

the month (apart from May).  Please get in touch for more  details. 
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The Dawley Christian Centre has a new roof!  Severn Roofing worked very hard 

last week and did the whole roof in 5 days!  Thankfully we were blessed with good 

weather and we were able to have it done earlier due to a cancellation. 

Thank you very much to the people in the Circuit who all helped us to get the work 

done…. It really is very much appreciated!  Long may we all continue to serve our 

wonderful God! 
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Extra-Special All Age Service in July  

  

In July we will have some special visitors to 
our Circuit from Operation Mobilisation.  They 
are offering to lead one All Age Service,                 
engaging all your congregation in what God is 
doing around the world, with an interactive    
programme full of sights, tastes and sounds, 
stories and insights from their personal experiences serving in Asia.   

If you would be interested in hosting this extra-special All Age Service at your church (either in-
stead of a Local Arrangement or your usual All Age Service), please reply to me (Sharon) by 
Thursday 3rd April,  with the following information: 

  

Name of Church:  

Person to contact:  

Contact email address or mobile number (preferably with WhatsApp):  

  

Does your church already have regular All Age Services? Yes/No 

  

Approximately how many children, youth and adults would you normally expect on a typi-
cal Sunday (at your All Age service if you have one)? 

Under 5s:  

Primary School ages:  

Secondary School ages:  

Adults: 

  

Are you open to inviting people from other churches to this service?   Yes/No 

  

If yes, what is your maximum capacity in the church? :  

  

Would you also be able to provide tea/coffee or light refreshments?  Yes/No 

  

Any other comments:  

  

Preferred Date (select one / delete others): 6th July / 13th July / 27th July 

Please note, that they only have capacity to lead ONE service.  The service CAN NOT be 
livestreamed.  If you are interested in hosting, please reply by Thursday 3rd April, so that we 
can confirm location and date for the next Plan.  We will be in contact to discuss service plans 
and arrangements.   

  

 Thank you 
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Dear Friends, 

I do a lot of "extreme" indoor rowing. 

From 11th May, a group from my rowing class, will each be rowing 7 
marathons in 7 days in aid of MND and Severn Hospice. 

We are being encouraged to seek sponsorship from friends and contact 
groups etc. 

If anybody is able to sponsor me for this event it will be greatly appreci-
ated. I have attached the QR code for the giving page, but if anybody is 
not familiar/able to use this method, please let me know so that alterna-
tive arrangements can be made. 

Thank you. 

Dave 

Dave Williams from Admaston Methodist Church 

(Please contact Circuit office for Dave’s contact details—thank you) 

 

Pray with us today. 
 
You are the One, the Holy One, 
who looks on all you have made, with love. 
You gaze at me, and your faithful kindness overwhelms me. 
I fall silent before you, my words stalling, 
as my heart breaks open and pours out my thanks, my delight in you. 
The more I gaze back at you, 
the more I see through your eyes; 
I am born again in your devotion to your creation. 
Let my words fall before you, 
but grant me the words and the acts of love 
you long for me to have for your world. Amen  
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We are excited to share our theme for Lent 2025, 'Soul 
Food'  
 
In the wilderness, Jesus reminded us that people don’t 
live by bread alone. Each week during Lent 2025, we’ll          
reflect on what sustains us, based on the lectionary                
Gospel passage for Sunday.  
 

 

Lent 2025: Soul Food - The Methodist Church  

“We had to celebrate and 

be glad, because this 

brother of yours was 

dead and is alive again; 

he was lost and is 

found.”  

This week’s Bible study from 
Tim and friends looks 
at Luke 15:1-3, 11b-32. You 
might want to read it before 
you watch the video:  

 

Please click on the link below: 

Bible Study – Week 4: Luke 15:1-3, 11b-32 | Soul Food  

May I know myself loved, healed, accepted 

and forgiven, just as I am.  

And may I be a means of grace for other 

people too, Lord. Amen. 

  

Every blessing, 

The Soul Food team.  

https://www.methodist.org.uk/for-churches/soul-food/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dciUJ0s4Kyc
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Please soak these people in prayer.   

Together we can make a difference! 

Prayers please for the family and friends of Mavis Lamb who is in Princess 

Royal Hospital and isn’t very well at all. 

Please pray for Wes and James who are brothers and are both are having 

treatment for cancer at the same time.  The rest of their families are strug-

gling with their illness too. 

Lord Jesus, who went about doing good and  healing all, we ask you to 
bless our friends who are sick. Give them the strength in body, courage in 
spirit, and  patience in pain. Let them recover their health, 
so that, restored to the  Christian  community, they may 
joyfully praise Your name, for You live and reign for ever 
and ever.  Amen. 

 

Circuit Prayer Space  

 

Circuit Prayer Space on a Monday morning at 8:30am.   

Val Smith is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 

Topic: Circuit Prayer Meeting  

Time: This is a recurring meeting Meet anytime 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09 

Meeting ID: 967 1643 4790 

Passcode: 355690 

  

Eternal God, 
give us insight 

to discern your will 
for us, 

to give up what 
harms us, 

and to seek the per-
fection we are 

promised 
in Jesus Christ our 

Lord. 
Amen. 

The Third Sunday of Lent  

https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09
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Advanced Safeguarding Course 

 

Stephanie Bradley, Assistant District Safeguarding Officer is doing Advanced 
Safeguarding Training in the Telford Circuit on Saturday 24th May 2025, starting 
at 10am at Wellington Methodist Church. 

If you are unsure as to whether you are due to attend a course please  contact 
either your Church Safeguarding Officer or Sharon in the Circuit Office on 01952 
505108. 

Registration will be from 9:30am with a prompt start at 10am, finishing around 
1pm. 

Please book directly with Stephanie  by calling 07494 734 473 or email: 
StephanieBradley@birminghammethodist.org.uk  

Thank you. 

 

 

 

Please get in touch if you have something to share. 

 

Contact: 

circuitsupport@telfordmeth.org.uk 

or 01952 505108 

mailto:StephanieBradley@birminghammethodist.org.uk
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Who Cares? An introduction to pastoral care Registration, Wed 4 Jun 2025 at 19:00 | 
Eventbrite  

Event website link: 

Who Cares? An introduction to pastoral care 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/who-cares-an-introduction-to-pastoral-care-registration-1098782671549?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/who-cares-an-introduction-to-pastoral-care-registration-1098782671549?aff=oddtdtcreator
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VOLUNTEERS WANTED 

LEEGOMERY METHODIST CHURCH 

Are looking for volunteers to assist  

With the Children and Young peoples activities at the Church 

 

If you could spare an hour or so on a regular or occasional                   

basis, or know of someone who might be interested 

please contact: 

Shirley via email Shirley.stevens@stevens92.plus.com 

Or  

Rev Roger Dunlop 

roger@telfordmeth.org.uk 

For further information  

mailto:Shirley.stevens@stevens92.plus.com
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Wellington Methodist Church      

 Are having All Age Drop-in Craft              

Sessions on the second Saturday of 

each month.   

The sessions are FREE and start at                      

10am-11:45am.    

You are welcome to drop in any time.   

Everyone is welcome. 

 

Coffee Morning at Cartway                 
Methodist Church, Bridgnorth 
On the 1st Saturday of each  month                      

between 10am –12 midday there is a  
Coffee Morning at Cartway Methodist 

Church.        

     There's going to be a great raffle,.        

 

All are welcome. 
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Wool Wanted 

If anyone has any spare balls of wool they 

don’t need, can you let Sharon (01952 

505108) in the Circuit office know please? 

At Dawley we are making knitted and                      

crocheted blankets for the dementia                  

patients at the Princess Royal Hospital. 

The colourful blankets help patients,             

particularly those with dementia, to find 

their way back to bed more easily – and 

also see the edge of the bed more clearly 

when getting in and out. They also provide 

a more homely feel to the wards.  Thank 

you. 

Calling all knitters: blankets wanted for pa-

tients with dementia – SaTH  

https://www.sath.nhs.uk/news/blankets-wanted/
https://www.sath.nhs.uk/news/blankets-wanted/
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